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Racing

McGrady Financial Services Junior XC Series 2011/12:

The Series Prize Giving presentation night took place on Monday 12th March in Shimna College at 7:00 pm. There was a great buzz as the athletes, parents and families all started to fill the hall. 
Everyone who completed the Series received a special 2012 medal and a water bottle. 1st, 2nd and 3rd in each age category received glass trophies.  There are too many to name individually but a big well done to any junior who competed in any of these very tough races. Full results of each of the races and the final Series results can be viewed on the website. There are also photos for each race and of the presentation night on the website. Thanks to our photographers Declan Rice and Mal McCann. Thanks also to Joe McCann who took the time after each race to write a report for the local newspapers. Reports can also be read on website.
Guest speakers on the night were top Newcastle AC athletes, Deon McNeilly and Ian Brannigan. If you missed the presentation you can listen to the talks from Deon here and from Ian here. Many of you may want to listen to them again also.
We would again like to thank PJ McCrickard and McGrady Financial Services for all their help and support. Their huge financial commitment is very much appreciated as well as their support in planning and organising the Series.  We look forward to another exciting Series starting in September 2012.
Leitrim 2 mile fun run
Results of Leitrim 2 mile fun run are now on website. Well done to Dearbhlah Magee, Aidan Hawkins, Caolan Hawkins, Eve Kenneally, Lucy Kenneally, Ruairi King, Patrick King, Kiara Cairns, Aine Rice, Conrad Rice and Hannah Carson. They were all rewarded with a medal, a creme egg, sausage and chips, crisps, juice, buns and some even availed of free reflexology treatment.  Maybe we will get a bigger turnout of juniors next year at this great event on our doorstep. They also got to personally meet international athlete, Ciara Mageean. Ciara took time to speak to the juniors and show them all her medals.  The juniors were very impressed with the size of her World junior medal. We will all be following her progress in the next few months as she attempts to gain qualification for the Olympics. She is only 1 sec away from the qualifying time for the 1500m. They were also able to watch some of their coaches and senior club members post some impressive times on the tough 5 mile course.
Sainsbury’s Down District Sport Relief Mile
Caolan Hawkins was the only junior who made it to Downpatrick to run in the sports relief mile.  Well done to Caolan who posted an impressive 6:07 mile while crossing several roads and running around cars!
Castlewellan Lakes 5K
Well done to Conrad Rice who ran all the way around the 5K course. Also to Aine Rice who decided to wait and run alongside her Mum. This was another chance for our young athletes to see their coaches in action.
Upcoming Race Dates
· Toscano Junior Hill and Dale Races

There will be 3 Junior Hill and Dale races this year 
              sponsored by Toscano Pizzeria.  
Dates are as follows:

Race 1 : 12th April, Castlewellan Forest Park

Race 2 : 24th May, Tollymore Forest Park

Race 3 : 7th June, Donard Forest.

Can everyone please register their details online asap.  Please do not leave it until the day before the race to do so. There is a huge amount of organisation involved in the senior and junior Hill and Dale Series so please help us by registering early and turning up early to get your race number and running vest. No pre-payment is required. Entry fee of £2/race is payable on the night of each race.

You can enter online HERE.

· Kilbroney Forest 5K Family Run/Walk and 10K race
The third annual Miles for Muscles Race & Walk in aid of Muscular Dystrophy takes place on Monday 9th April. It is open to families, walkers, joggers and runners.
Registration is in the lower car park from 11am. Adults £5 and children are free. There is also a 10K race. Contact Tracey on 079 734 32016 for more details.
· Slieve Donard Family Challenge
This year the annual Slieve Donard Race takes place on Saturday 5th May at 2:00pm. While the race is taking place there will be a chance for all families to take part in a charity fun 1 mile challenge along the promenade. Registration will be in the Newcastle Centre from 1:00pm. Entry fee is a donation of at least £2, £5/family.  All proceeds are in aid of the great work done at Mary Murray House which cares for adults with complex and profound learning needs and physical disabilities.  
You can run or walk the route. Young children under primary 5 must be accompanied by an adult on the route. All other children must have an adult at the start and finish line.  Children cannot be left unsupervised. Dogs are not allowed.
Everyone who completes the challenge will receive an ice-cream voucher for Mauds.

Training   

We are now back training on Shimna pitch where we will be long jumping, hurdling, high jumping, javelin throwing as well as running. 
There will be no training on Monday 9th April 2012

Kit
Please remember to come suitably dressed for training and racing. Training will still take place outside if it is raining. 

I will be putting in an order for t-shirts and hoodies at the end of this week.  Please let me know if you need any items ordered via email or text. An email was sent with details of sizes and prices.
Membership and Contact Details

Thanks to all those who have already paid their membership. There are still a few who need to pay and I ask you to do so asap.  Membership fee remains at £10 / year. 

Can everyone please remember to pay their £1 training fee each night. This is important as it pays for training facilities and equipment.

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions etc. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. 
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